Eclipse Announces Pulsar Initiative To Define a Tools Platform for Mobile Development
Handset Manufacturers Motorola, Nokia, RIM and Sony Ericsson collaborate to simplify mobile development

OTTAWA – March 10, 2009 -- The Eclipse Foundation today announced a new industry initiative, called Pulsar, to define and create a standard mobile application development tools platform.  The initiative is led by Motorola, Nokia, and Genuitec, members also include IBM, RIM and Sony Ericsson. 

The Pulsar initiative will focus on four areas: 1) the creation of the packaged distribution called Eclipse Pulsar Platform, 2) a technical roadmap to advance the capabilities of the platform, 3) a set of best practices which includes documentation and test suites, and 4) education and outreach to drive adoption of Pulsar with mobile application developers.  As part of the roadmap, Pulsar will support the major mobile development environments including JavaME, mobile Web technologies, and native mobile platforms. 

Today, mobile developers are required to use a variety of software development kits (SDK) to develop their applications for different handset manufacturers.  This presents an unnecessary burden for developers who want to create applications for a range of devices from different manufacturers. Pulsar will define a common set of Eclipse based tools in a packaged distribution that will then be able to interoperate with the various handset SDKs.   This will enable developers to stay within one familiar development environment while creating mobile applications that target multiple device families.

The first release of Pulsar Platform is expected to be available at the end of June 2009 and will be part of the Eclipse Galileo annual release.
<quote from Motorola>
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APRROVED BY GENUITEC

"The new crop of smartphones blur the traditional lines between desktop computing and mobile connectivity, and are redefining the standards for Net applications," said Wayne Parrott, vice president of product development for Genuitec. "Through collaboration with the world's leading mobile technology providers, it's our goal to lay the groundwork for the next generation of mobile application development."
<quote from RIM>

<quote from Sony Ericsson>

<< TO BE APPROVED>>

‘The Pulsar initiative is a great example of how open source can foster industry collaborations,’ explains Mike Milinkovich, Executive Director, Eclipse Foundation.  ‘Congratulations to some of the major handset manufacturers, Motorola, Nokia, RIM and Sony Ericsson for taking the initiative to collaborate on the definition of a common mobile application development tools platform.’

